7:00PM October 12, 2016

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting

The regular meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was held October 12, 2016
at 7:00PM in the municipal building with Chairperson Rose Lyons, Supervisors Brian Geisel, Michaelene
Harris and Solicitor Victor Heutsche in attendance.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge to the flag.

A motion was made by Rose Lyons and seconded by Brian Geisel to approve the minutes of the
September 14th, 2016 regular Meeting and to dispense with the reading of them. Motion passed

unanimously.

It was announced that an Executive Session was held on September 19", 20" and 28" to discuss
personnel issues.

It was announced that Tri County has a scheduled leave pick up the week of 11/07/2016.
Public Comments:

Bob Layman inquired about the recycling program. The supervisors discussed putting the program in
place and are in agreement with moving forward. The solicitor will check into the ordinance.

Don Morrow asked if we are making any head way with Penn Dot concerning Buckeve Dr. of repairing
the ditch. He also asked if there was any progress of getting the property cleaned up at the Tuna
business.

Dennis Sump asked if an ordinance could be out into place for the number of cars that Tunas business
has. Vic said he will check into it. He also asked about the police dept. if more manpower would be
added. Supervisor Harris explained that the two new officers will be out on their own soon to help
cover.

Bill Klumph would like to see Thompson Rd line painted.

Chuck Vranich asked if the township has become so safe that no laws are being broken and is concerned
that no police reports are put in the newspaper. He asked who was responsible for the paperwork.

Steve Obrien announced that the Fire Dept. will be having an open house Saturday October 15",
Police, Fire and Zoning Reports were read.

A motion was made by Rose Lyons and seconded by Michaelene Harris to pay the bills totaling
$181,928.98. Motion passed unanimously.

Trick or Treat hours were announced to be Monday October 31%, 2016 from 4:30PM-6:30PM




It was announced the Fire Dept. will hold an open house on Saturday October 15™, 206 from 11AM -
3:00PM.

A motion was made by Rose Lyons and seconded by Michaelene Harris to hire patrolman Charles Bartley
effective September 19, 2016. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Rose Lyons and seconded by Brian Geisel to purchase a crack sealer with the
Borough of Sharpsville. Motion passed unanimously,

A motion was made by Rose Lyons and seconded by Brian Geisel to recess the meeting until October
17" at 6:00PM for the budget and any other business that may come before the board.
Respectfully Submitted

Rose Lyons
Secretary/Treasurer




